
SB0969 OPPOSE 
Stream and Watershed Restoration – Stream Restoration Contractor Licensing and Chesapeake 
and Atlantic Coastal Bays Restoration and Funding (Whole Watershed Act) 
 

Dear Committee Members: 

Please oppose SB0969.  I have heard proponents of climate change policies in their testimonies 

in Annapolis state that “good governance” is needed to ensure that the public private partnerships 
(P3) are meeting UNAgenda21 climate goals.  Unfortunately in this case, 1) no one wants these 
globalist UNAgenda21 Sustainable Development and Net-Zero Climate policies implemented, and 
2) the governance will be by selected stakeholders, and not actually the people.  We the people 
have been replaced by a select few stakeholders on the spending of billions of our taxpayer dollars, 
as has already been done in building toward all these UN Sustainable Development and Climate 
Goals.  In other words, public private partnerships are a socialistic mechanism dictated by the 
“stakeholders,” and the people actually paying the billions for all of these projects are left out of 
the loop.    

Public private partnerships with “good governance” are never an answer because only a select 
chosen few will be making all the decisions.  Even if it’s proclaimed to be a transparent process (as 
is the illusion of public meetings and comments), the people are simply told what decisions are 
being made, and they have no say since the stakeholders control all the levers.  

Even if you strive for P3 oversight, only fair and transparent local and national elections will 
assure that the people are truly represented.  We don’t have that right now.  This bill specifically, 
sounds like a foot in the door to trying to control all land and resources into the hands of a few via a 
network of government and private entities, using the climate change hoax.  This is a big no.  
Oppose this bill. 

 

Peggy Williams 
Severna Park, MD 
D31 


